
 

 

Hanover Advisory Committee 
550 Hanover Street 
Hanover, MA 02339 

Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, October 20, 2016 – 7:00 pm 

 
 
Opening: 
The meeting was opened at 7:04 p.m. by Edward Hickey, Chairman. 
 
Committee Attendees: 
Edward Hickey 
Angela Blanchard 

Wayne Moores 
Joan Port-Farwell 

Gavin Little-Gill              Sandra Hayes 
Brandon Freeman             Jerry O’Hearn 
 
Absent 
Emmanuel Dockter 
 
Other Attendees: 
Janine Smith, Director of Municipal Finance 
 
Review of Meeting Minutes 
It was noted the Gavin Little-Gill was present at the September 22nd meeting, and the draft minutes 
were corrected.  Joan Port-Farwell made a motion to accept the minutes from September 22nd and 
September 26th as written.  This was seconded by Jerry O’Hearn.  All were in favor and the motion 
passed. 
 
Review of Advisory Committee Annual Report 
After review, Jerry O’Hearn made a motion to accept the Advisory Committee Annual Report as written.  
This was seconded by Angela Blanchard.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
 
General Discussions 
Joan Port-Farwell attended a recent Sylvester School Reuse Committee meeting and shared what she 
learned with the Advisory Committee.  There are various ideas being considered for the reuse of the 
building.  Residential units or even a restaurant were discussed.  Another option being considered is 
moving the Hanover school district administration office to the Sylvester School and selling the old 
Salmond School which is their current office space.   
 
Jerry O’Hearn updated the Committee on the proposed medical marijuana dispensary in Hanover.  The 
Hanover Planning Board approved the project, and it’s expected that the Hanover Board of Selectmen 
will approve it as well. 
 
Edward Hickey discussed with the Committee the residential sprinkler system demonstration that he 
recently attended.  Mr. Hickey thought it was an excellent learning opportunity that demonstrates the 
rapid rate at which fire spreads.   It brought to mind the need to reduce fire department response times 
by building a North Hanover fire station.  The Committee discussed the proposed site for the new 
station on Webster Street.  Joan Port-Farwell explained that determining and notifying all the heirs to 
the property is problematic.  Sandra Hayes suggested the possibility of another vote on the Curtis School 



 

 

property for a fire station.  It was agree that the Committee should meet with Fire Chief Blanchard to 
better understand fire response times and possible risks. 
 
The Committee discussed the need to address the Hanover Parks and Recreation Department 
accountability issues and the possibly of bringing them under the control of the Town Manager. 
 
The Committee reviewed and discussed the FY18 Draft Capital Request.  It was agreed that the 
Committee will meet with Victor Diniak regarding the DPW requests, Police Chief Sweeney regarding the 
new police vehicles requested, Fire Chief Blanchard regarding the latter truck request, Robert Murray 
regarding the Facilities Dept. requests.  Joan Port-Farwell will speak with Thomas Raab as well regarding 
the school kitchen upgrades requested by the Facilities Dept. 
 
Sandra Hayes updated the Committee on past approved town meeting articles that are outstanding.  It 
was suggested the Town Planner Pete Matchak meet with the Committee to give updates on the status 
of each outstanding article.  The Committee discussed adding language to future articles to institute 
time limits on completion of proposed projects.  
 
Joan Port-Farwell inquired regarding the possibility of not increasing taxes by the full 2 ½ percent for the 
FY18.  Edward Hickey stated that the Committee should meet with Town Manager Troy Clarkson and 
Board of Selectmen Chairman Brian Barthelmes regarding the possibility. 
 
Janine Smith informed the Committee of an additional possible capital request for financial software for 
her department.   
 
Edward Hickey mentioned the possibility of the Advisory Committee going paperless with iPads and 
cloud based documents.  Gavin Little-Gill made some suggestions for achieving that goal with less 
financial impact.  Mr. Little-Gill will contact Mr. Plummer at Hanover High School for hardware 
suggestions and advice/assistance setting up cloud based document storage. 
 
Next Meetings 
The Committee will meet on Wednesday, November 2nd followed by additional meetings on Wednesday, 
November 16th and November 30th. 
 
Adjournment 
Angela Blanchard made a motion to adjourn.  This was seconded by Jerry O’Hearn.  All were in favor, 
and the meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm.  
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